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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION GOMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MNEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED
BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF
THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE
PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 217
ORDER NO, R-28

IN THE MATTER OF THE APFLICATION OF
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY FOR AN ORDER
GRANTING PERMISSION TO DUALLY COMPIETE
NE/4 NE/4 OF SECTION 1, TOWNSHIP 25
SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, N, M.P.M., IN THE
COOPER-JAL POQL, IEA GOUNTY NEW MEXICO

ORGRR OF THE COMMISSIO)
BY THE COMMISSION:
This cause came on for hearing at 10:00 A,M,, April 25, 1950, at

Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of the State

of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the ®*Commission®,

NOW, on this 28th day of July, 1950, the Commission hav:mg considered
the t.estimonw pregented.at said hearing, .

" FINDS:

1, Due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commis—
sion has jurisdiction of this case and the subject matter thereof,

2, That although recent oxperiments tend to show that mechanical packers
and other devices are now available for engineeringly successful dual com-
pletions, the Commission is unconvinced of the soundness of dual and multiple
conpletions as a general practice in New Mexico without specific controls
over each such project,

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

That effective May 1, 1550, the applicant herein, Continental Oil Company,
be and it hereby is authorized to dually complete and produce its E, J, Wells
B-1 No. 1 well located in the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 1, Township 25 south,
Range 36 east, N.M.P,M,, Cooper-Jal pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a
manner that gas from the Yates sand (2790' to 2930° may be produced through

the amnulus between the casing and tubing, and oil from the Seven Rivers

horizon (3522!' to 3536') through the tubing, by proper perforations and
proper packer or packers; <

PROVIDED, HOWEVER that said-E. J. Vells B-1 No. 1 well shall be completed
and pmduced in such g manner that there will be no commingling within the
well bore of said well of gas or oil and gas produced from the two separate
stratas, and .

PROVIDED FURTHER that said well shall be equipped in such a manner that
reservoir pressures may be determined separately for each of the two speci-
fied stratas and further be equipped with all necessary connections required
to permit recording meters to be installed and used at any time as may be
required by the Commission or its representatives, in order that natural
gas, oil or oil and gas from each separate stratum may be accurately measured
and the gas-oil ratio thereof determined and
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PROVIDED FURTHER that the operator shall make any and all tests, including
segregation tests, but not excluding other tests and/or determinations at
any time and in such a manner as deemed necessary by the Commission, The
original and all subsequent tests shall be witnessed by a representative of
the Commission and by representatives of offset operators, if any there be,
and the results of each test properly attested to by the applicant herein
and all witnesses and shall be filed with the Commission within 10 days
after the completion of such test and,

PROVIDED FURTHER that prior to the time said well is dually completed
the applicant shall supply the Commission for its approval with plat or
draving showing the proposed method and manner of completion, together with
an electrical or radioactive log showing the location and extent of each
separate stratum and the proposed perforations, and

PROVIIED FURTHER that upon the dual completion of the well the applicant
shall subumit to the Cormission & diasgrammatic sketch of the mechanical in-
stallation which was actually ussd to produce the seal from both zones or
stratum and special report of production, gas-oil ratio and reservoir
pregsure determinations of each horizon or stratum at the time of completion.

IT IS FURTHER ORIERED that ,]uriSdmtion in the case is hereby retained
by the Commission for such further order or orders in the premiges as may
seenm necessary or convenient to the Commission, and the case shall not be
considered as establishing a precedent of authorizing general dual comple-
tions in the Cooper-Jal pool, Upon failure of the applicant to comply with
any provision or provisions of this ordexr then the authority hereunder shall
teminabe upon-10 days notice by the Commission,

DONE_at Santa Fo, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

THOMAS J. MABRY, CHATRMAN
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CONTINENTAL O1L COMPANY.

Hobbs, New Mexico
October 2, 1950

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Po 0. Box 87 l :

Santa Fe, New Max.co

Dear Siraz

As ordered in(Case No, 217§ Order No, 28, dated July 28,

1950, the applicant, Continemtal Oil Company, submits the following

report of opefétions conducted to effect a dual completion §f the

E. J. Wells B-1 No, 1, Cooper—Jal Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, as an

oil-gas well in the Seven Rivers and Yates formations:
1, The Seven Rivers.formation was perforated from ‘3‘522' to
3536t and these perforations were acidized with 500 and.l,OCD
ga.'l.'l.i;ns acid in two stagese This zons flowed 140 barrel§
oil and 14 barrels water in 2 hours through a 20/64" choke
bon 34 tubing with 289.3 MCF gas per day for a gas-oii ratio
of 2,066 cubic feet per barrel, The tutdng pressure was
490 psi and the cas:ing pressure was 1,050 psi.'b The bottom-
hole pressure at 3510' in the Seven Rivers zone is 1,036
psi as ascertained byv'an Amerada pressure bomb, A plat 61’
‘the pressure survey is attached,
2, A Baker model "D* retainer production packer with tubing
seal was set in the 7" casing at 350?' A cross sectlion of

the packer is att.ached.

PIONEERING IN PETROLEUM PROGRESS SINCE 1875
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3. The casing was then perforated opposite the Yates

formation in the following intervals: 2910-2024t, 2891
28961, 2866-28761, 2830-28501, and 2790-2822!, The 3" tubing
was run with a side-door cholée set above the-.paek;r aﬁd 21
tubing set through the packer to a total depth of 35101,
These perforations were then tested through the annulus and
flowed at the rate of 550.,3 MCF gas per day. The blank

in the side-door choke was pulled to pernmit- acidization of the
Yates perforations with 500 gallons acid, The blank was then
rerun in the side-door choke to blank-off the annulus and the
oil productive Seven Rivers kicked off, A back~pressure

test was taken of the Yates section which tested at the rate
of 1,600 MCF gas per day after acidization with a shut-in
pressure of 911,2 psi absolute, The calculated bottom-hole
pressure at the bottom of the lowest perforations (29241)
opposite the Yates formation is 985.2 psi sbsolutes A

report of the back-pressure test is attached,

The data presented above and attached hereto is in evidence

that the E, J, Wells B-1 No, 1 has been dually completed as an oil-gas

well in the Sevén Rivérs and Yates formations in such a manner that

there will be no co-mingling within the well bore of the hydrocarbons

produced from the two separate reservoirs,

ELS-MFM

Yours truly,

£ el e

Supt,, New Mexico District
West Texas-New Mexico Division
Production Department
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Calculated MCF

Tolume

O,
8ll.2
1,432.7
1,533.1

T e g s ¥ e R S AR i et e e e

CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY
BACK=-FPRESSURE . TEST DATA
WELLS B-] NO, 1

B.H.P. 5

- {calculated PBST abS) B.H.P. (BrE- BHE{)
ses.z 970, 619,04 -
647,2 418,867,84 551,751.2
283.2 80,202,24 890,416.8

135.2 _ 18,279,04 952,340,0

Note: vVolumes oouuoodo@ for mwoowwwo
gravity and atmospherio pressure,

Date Tested: September 8, 1950

Surface Press.
(PSI ABS)

911.2
598.2
261.2

125.2
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‘In the matter of the application of Texas Pacific Coal and Oil Compewy for

NOTIGE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its Oil Conservation Commission hereby gives
notice pursuant to law and the rules and regulations of said Commission
promlgated thereunder, of the following public hearing to be held
April 25, 1950, beginning at 10100 o'elock A.M. on that day in the City
of Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the Capitol (Hall of Representatives),

SIATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

A1l named parties in the following case
and notice to the publie:

Cage 217

In the matter of the application of Continental 0il Company for an order
granting permission to dually complete E, J. Wells B-1 No, 1 well, in the
Wi/L W/ of seoticn 1, Twp, 258, R. %E., N.M,P.M., in the Cooper-Jal
Pool, lea County, Mew Mexico, ,

Cage 218

an order excepting it from Bule 404 "Natural Gas Utiliszation® in its opera-
tion of said company's No, 9, 10, and 11, oil wells located on its State "A"
Acsount No, 1 lesse in the SW/4 of section 9, Tvp, 238, R, 36E,N.M.P.M., in
the Cooper-Jal Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

Cage Mo, 219

In the matter of application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an order granting
it permanent exceptions for certain of its oil wells in various pools in

Lea County, New Mexico, from Rules 112 (Maltipls Zone Completions), 20R(b)
(Mathod of Plugging), 309 (Central Tank Batteries), 404 (Natural Gas Utiliza-

tion), of the Bules and Regulations of the Oil Conservation Commission, effectd
ive Jamuary 1, 1950 - Order No, 850,

Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, on April 11, 1950,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

<z

R. R.

4 SECRETARY
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UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

P, 0. Box 997
Roswell, New Mexico

April 18, 1950

Continental 0il Company
1710 Fair Building
Fort Worth 2, Texas

Attentions Mr, H, L. Johnston.

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to your letter of Aprll 12, 1950,
and the appliscation which you submitted to the New Mex:.co 0il .
Conservation Comaission for an order granting permission to
dually oomplete well No. 1 E. J. Wells B-1 on federal oil and
gas lease Las Cruces 032582(b) in center NEY NE} sec. 1, T.
25 8+, Re 36 Eo, N.M.P.M,,; Cooper-Jal pool, Lea-County, New
Mexico. Our records indicate the loocation to be as stated
above rather than in NW} NW} sec. 1 as stated in your letter.

No objection 1s offered by this office to the proposed
dual completion of the above mentioned well to produce gas from Yates
formation through the annulus and oil from Seven-Rivers formation

“through tubing, ‘with a suitable packer being used to prevent com=

mingling of production from the two zones. Such a completion may
result in obtaining maximum recovery from the two zones without
waste in the most practiocal and economically feasible manners
Approval to dually complete the well will be contingent wpon like
approval by the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New

Meoxicoe
Very truly yours,

L3

= W
R, E. Canfigfd, Aoting

Oil and Gas Supervisor,
Southwestern Region.




April 10, 1950

MBS Y8 SUR
Hobbe, Hew Mexieo

Res Cases 217, 213 and 219

Hotice of Publioation

Gontlenent '
Flease publish the oneclosed notive onco, irmediately, Flease proof read
the notdos carefully and send a copy of the paper carrying sush notice to
thip office, . , .
UPON COMPIBTION F THE PUBRLICATION SEND FPUBLISHERYS AFFIDAVIT IN DUPIE(O&TS.

Toy paymsut, please subrdt stateront in duplicats, and sign and yetum the
enclosed vonoher,

RRS1tw

FIEASE PUBLISH ON OR EEFORE APRIL 14,




April 10, 1950

SANTA FE IBY }m!

Ros Casos 217, 218 and 219
liotdoo of Publication

Please publish the enclosed notice once, Lmmediatolys Flease proof reed
the notice carefully and mend & copy of the paper carrying such notice to
‘this offios, - ’

UFOR CQRMFLETION OF TIE PUBLICATION SEND PUBLISHER'!S AFFIDAVIT 1if DUPLICATE.

For payment, pheass subelt statemont in duplicato, and sizn and return the

RRSsas




Aordl 11, 1950

. 011 Cmseswation Comission
Ps Os Bot 1545 ,
Gentlomsns

Vo enclose herewith Hotice of Publication, for the hearing to bo held
in Santa Pe, New Mxico, on April 25, 1950,

Yoiy truly yours,

STATS OF IBY MEXICOD
OXL, COMSSRVATYION CRRIISION

od

Re Re S r
Seoretary-Director
RRS3by . _
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April 11, 1950

1 Compaymmiion Coesiagdon
Bullding
Wt Maxteo

E

E

enelouhonuth Hotios of Publication fortmhoe.rlngtohamld
Sairte Fo, New Mexico, on Aprdl 25, 1955,

Yory truly yours,

STATE OF HEW MEXIGO
OTL GONSERVATION COMOSSION

& & mw/la/i/

g R, Spu T t
sretarys

RRS1bw o . i
onoly:



April 11, 1950
1tr, Glonn Shaley
e M Operatore ccmittaeo
: nobu. m Moxico
" Dear Mre Staley
. He enclose herewith Hotlos of Pudblication, for the hearing to be hedd
: hhﬁ?‘.u“‘ﬂ-ﬁ,l&'ﬂo
7017 truly yours,

STATE OF NEW }EXICO
OTL, CONSERVATION COM2OSSION

RRS1bw




Ve emlose herewith Notios of Publication, forthbhtcingtoh.bu
nmn,hm, onAu'ﬂ”. 1950, -

Very truly yours,

STATE OF HEW MEXICO
OIL, COHSERVATION COMMISSION

Ry Ry spurrln
' Searetary-Digector
RRS:dw
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e enclose herewith Notice of Publicaticm, for the hearing to be held

- in Senite Yo, New Mexico, on April 25, 1950,

Yo;ytnﬂymn,

STATE (F HBW MRXICO =
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

RRS3ber




CLASS OF s:awce

This 1s » full'nte
Telegram o Cable.
'nm unless its de-

td Chl!lcftl Is in-

WESTERN - (=
- - ’ D4 = Day Letter *
R NL = Night Letier T
I N 5 - LC=Deferred Cable
’ NLT = Cable Night Letter
W. P. MARSHALL, PRESIDENT ’ H Ship Radiogram f

‘Tha £ling time shoin in the date line on telegrams and day lette ‘.n.\NDARDTlMBatpolnto!oﬂzin 'nmeolnwplhS‘rANDARDTIMEupoNng-‘Lmuon

sLkoh S5B45S 50 AR 17 M
'LhHBA089PD~HOBBS NMEX 17 91np~ , .

Illl

mclunddm :

iféNEw MEX1CO OfL CONSERVAT!ON COMMISSTON=

T

~ 'QUARTER OF SECTION ONE TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH RANGE 36 EAST”&ﬁPM?

TOGATTN GEO GRAHAM SANTA FE NMEX‘ '

g?“yCONTINENTAL 0iL CO7 WITH REFERENCE TO ITS APPLICATION OF

MARCH 27TH 1950 WHEHEIN PERMISSION WAS REQUESTED TO DUALLY
COMPLETE ITS E J WELLS B1 #1 WELL HEREBY REQUEST THAT THE ]

NEW MEXICO OIL COHSERVATION COMMISSTON RECOGNIZE THlS WIRE
AS AN AMMENDMENT TO SAID APPLICATIONr SUBJECT AMMENDMENT
TO BE FOR THE SOUL‘PURPOSE OF CHANGUNG THE LOCATION OF THE

ge J WELLS B~1 #7 WELL FROM fHE’NORTHwE$T~dUARTER dﬁ THE |
ffNoRTHWEST OUARTER OF SECTION ONE TOWNSHI P 95 SOUTH RANGE (;g

S o

36 EAST NNPM TO THE NORTHEAST QUARTER OF THE NORTHEAST

'?§WHICH CORRECTS TYPEGRAPHICAL ERROR MADE IN ORIGINAL

" APPLICATIONs COPIES OF THIS WIRE ARE BING FURNISHED TO

IHHALL OFFSET OPERATORS=

E L SHAFER“‘

27 1950°B #1 B~1 #1 25 36 NNPM 25 36%

A

<§ -
> THE COMPANY WILL
7 .’ 2’ APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM 1T8 PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE




" NOTICE FOR PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEV HEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION GOILiISSION

A1l interested partiess

The 01l Comservation Commission of the State of New liexico hereby

f gives public notice that hearings will be held before the Commission pursuant
%o Rule 503 of the General Rules and Regulations of this Commission on the
dates hereinafter set forth for the purpose of setting the allowable prow
duotion of oil and gas for the State of New liexico for the calsndar month
following the date of each hearing, A1l such hearings shall be held in

the Office of the Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New lexi co,
comnencing at 10800 a,m,, and shall be on the following dates:

January 24, 1950
February 21, 1950
March 21, 1950

N/ April 25, 1950
Hay 23, 1950
Juine 22, 1950

._ July 25, 1950

i August 24, 1950

'- September 21, 1950

October 24, 1950

November 21, 1950

December 22, 1950

Dated this 3rd day of January, 1950,

STATE OF HNEV MEXICO
01L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/<’ﬁ‘[ /é &—.l) 2Ll ‘__('g,/,/.

R. R, SPURRIE{{, SECR:TARY




AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

Of the H¢bbs Daily News-Sun, a

daily newspaper published at
Hobbs, Néw. Mexico, do solemnly
swear that the clipping attached
hereto was published once a week
in the regular and entire issue of
said paper, and not in a supple-

“~weeks—

W/W :--‘vf -j;

Sworn and subscribed to before

1557

Phblic.

No

- This newspaper is duly qualified
‘to publish legal notices: or ad-
vertl§ements within the mean-
ing of Section 3, Chapter 167,
Laws of 1937, and payment of
fees for said pubdlication has
been made.

: LEGAL NOTICE

' A J
- NOTICE" OF PU LICATION

STATE OF. NEW: MEXICO
-OlL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION

The State of *New 'Mexlco by |
its. il Conservation Commiislon
heréby  Bives:notice pursiusnt to
law angd the fules and regylations
of said". Commiss:on promulgated
thereunder, " thg fol]owing
‘publis hearmg ‘to ‘be- held = April
25, 51950, “ beginning “at -10:00

A:M. on that ‘day in the

i 1ty of New -Mexico;
: _;h’{ (gintol (fiah of Repre:
STATE OF ‘NEW MEXICO TO:
“All ‘nai'ned irties in; the

1- Qil omp ny: for'
rder grantmg pefmission to
0 pde E.: J. . Wells: B- 1
vinthe N W/4 NW/4
: wp. 258, R. 36K,
: in = the ™ éooper-Jal
‘Pool Lea County New Mexlco
Case 218 -

. 309 (Ceniral 'lank Bauenés)
and notice to :|404;

lxcaiibi\ €
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WESTON PAYNE
VICE PRESIDENY
PROOUCTION OQEPARTMENRT

u "“» .

Fp‘ REFINERS

May 1, 1950

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Re: Case # 217
Santa Fe, New Mexico

o it A AR AR

Gentlemén:

Tnis letter will serve as our pernission for Continental 0il
Company to dually complete their ¥ells 3~1 #1, Sec. 1-25S-

368, Lea County, New Mexico, subject to the rulas and regulations
of the New Mexico Conservation Commission,

HAIISSION .
+£X1€0.

olL. CONSERVATION & CoNS urs truly, _
SANTA DT '
13 = ‘t i £ :- -, i
1“ {'..""“ \_x 3
EK - ) by ézfg‘
lndl MAY - A1

¢cc: Le He Foster

THERE IS NO SECURITY
IN FOREIGN OIL FOR THE DEFENSE
OF OUR OWN BORDERS




vl Aavit of Publication

%l . being first duly swom,

of the___Santa-Fe——

per, published in the English
‘E a general cn‘culahon in the City and County of Santa Fe, State of
“Ueing a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal notices and adver-
tisements under the provisions ‘of Chapter 167 of the Session Laws of 1937; that the
publication, a copy which is hereto attached, was published in said paper cogguigtinitigtla

! for... -Q0e--time i

the regular issue of the paper dunng the time of pubhcatnon, and that the notice was
published in the newspaper proper, and not in any supplement st eashaytons for

ifphy publication being on the

~~~~~~~~ LUty o Aprid—, 19-50, ittt

L PO SA— X i —; that payment
’ for said advertisement has been (duly made), or (assessed as court costs); that the
undersigned has personal knowledge of the matters and things set forth in this affidavit.

‘2 : Edm)r-
53 lines, one time at $_____. 5,30
18 t&

Subscribed and sworn to before me this,

PUBLISHER’S BILL

Tines, times, $ - )
i s day of/ i)xA.,Q_.___Mm_m, AD, mlo
Total : . 5,30 . \i-AAAA- --- a. jﬁ{m ,
ol . .... $o et _ Notary Public
Received payment, My Commission expires
- OM S, LY 43
By - i/’l




lay 18, 1950

* "0f1 Ocnservation Comaission
Hobbs, New Mexico
Ve onalose mtvérith; comy of transori
with the hearing held by the 0Ll Consorvation Comission, ab

ph .of record in gomeoction

Senta Fe, Hev Mexico, on April 25, 2950,

Vary truly yours,

N STATR OF NEM MEXICO .
OTL, CONSRRVATION CO:ISSION.
.R'. R, Spurrier

Secretary-~-Pirector .




Moy 18, 1950

Mre Ghnn

Staley
Ica Comty Operators Committes
Drawy Rye

Hobbs, Hew Mexico
,yDear flr. Staleys
We oncloss herewith, copy of transoript of record, in connection with _
the hearing held y the OLl Consexvation Cormission, at Santa Fe,
Fow Mexico, on April 25, 1950,

Very huly yours,

R, R, Spurrier
Secretary~-Director

RRSsbw -
ensle
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May 12, 1950

011 %memtién Compission
205 Booker Building

Artesia, Nev Yexioo
Qentlanny :

: We Mose herevith, copy of transoript of record, in connsation with
the hearing held by the 011 Conssrvation Gormission at Santa Fo, Nev |

Joxloo, on April 25, 1950

Vory truly yours,

£ OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Re Re Spurrier
gecretary~-Direstor
RRS1tw '
- onBls
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CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

Hobbs, New Mexico
March 27, 1950

C//(/ //r:f ;&g (4‘4,' . LS
IK THE umm OF THE APPLIGATION OF
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY FOR AN ORDER

GRANTING. PERHISSION TO DUALLY (X)MPLETE

B, J. WELLS B=l NO. 1, COOPER JAL .

POOL, EW/L NW/L, SEC, 1, 'r._zss,

R, 36K, u.n.r.u., I_EA commr, :

APPLICATION

COMES NOW Continental Oil Company, A Delaware Corporation,
operating in New Mexico from a field office in Hobbs, New Mexico and
respectfully represents to the 0il Conservation Conmission of the
State of New Mexico that it is preparing to complete ite E, J. Wells
B-1 No. 1 well, located in the NW/L of the NW/4 of Section 1, T.. 258,
Re 36E, N.M.P.M., 1sa County, New Mexico, ,

Applioant further represents that said well during drilling
operations tested 2,840 MCF of gas per day from the Yates formation
on a drillestem test from 2770t to 2890, and after setting casing,
tested 192 barrels of oil in 10 hours through casing perforations from
35221 to 35361 in the Seven Rivers formation, and that it is practical
and economically feasible to dually complete said well to produce gas
through the anmilus between the casing and tubing and liquid hydro-
carbons through the tubing,

WHEREFORE, applicant asks that permission be granted to
complete said well to produce gas from the Yates formation and oil
from the Seven Rivers formation, ,

"Attached hersto is (1) plat showing well to be dually com-
pleted and other wells in the vicinity and (2) dlagram showing pro-
posed method of dual completion, Copies of this petition with attached
plat and diagram have been furnished to all offset operators,

PIONEERING IN PETROLEUM PROGRESS SINCE 1875
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Application
Page 2

Rk~ RS vl St vetd A

Done at Hobbs, New Mexico on this 2 2 day of March, 1950,

Respectfully submitted,
GONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

=

ELS)iFM

GCs "'67§-Oﬂ,comerntion Commizaion
* Santa Fe, New Mexico :

Glemn Staley
Hobbs, New Mexico

HL2 HM

041 Conservation Commission
HObb 8’ H'u.

The Texas Company
Cities Serviece 0il Company
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August 31, 1930

Mr, } Lo Shater

Continental 011 Company

Drwaer CC : ,

Fobbs, New Maxieo

Doar Mr, Shafers

We enolose herewith, signed copy of Order No, R-28, Case No. 217,

imodtnoonuoﬁoavithﬂnhuringbldin&ntah. New Mexico
“en April 25, 1950, - ' . ‘

Very tmly yours,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO A
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION .

g Re Smrrler tor
cretary-Divec
RRStdw
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August 31, 1950

011 Gonservation Commission

Pe Oy Bo w

Hobbs, New Mexiec

Gsutlemens

Ve encloss herewith, signed copy of Order No. R-28, Case No, 217,
18susd 1n comnection with the hearing held in Santa Pe, New Mexico

Very truly yours, .

SMIE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R, R, Spurrier
Secretary-Director

. B_BS:bv

encl,



. [ '
THE ATLANTIC REFINING COMPANY .17 [ 7% ‘

PETROLEUM PRODUCTs [ lio IRTRE §
BOX 2819 ' B . K 5‘
DALLAS, TEXAS %H? % 1if:dé“i e

i Ul e [‘mh&ﬁ& ADDRESS

P. O. BOX 2819

JOHN MARSTON
DALLAS §, TEXAS

MANAGER OF OPZRATIONS
OOMESTIC CRUDE OIL PRODUCTION

September 20, 1950

e P . '
/?ff" Lofnd o
New Mexico 031 Conservation Division
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Subject: Hearings and Orders: New Mexico
Cooper-Jal Pool, Lea County
Case No, 217

Attention: Mr. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary
Gentlemen: ‘

Under date of April 14, 1950, the following notice of hearing was re-
ceived, scheduled for hearing April 25, 1950 in the city of Santa Fe,
New Mexicos -

"In the matter of the application of Continental 01l Company

for an order granting permission to dually complete E, J.

Wells B-1 No. 1 well, in the WW/4 M//4 of Section 1, Twp.

258, R 36E, N. M. P. M., in the Cooper-Jal Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico."

If available, we would appreciate receiving copy of order issued by
the Conservation Commission, pursuant to this hearing.,

Very truly yours,
THE ATLANTIC REFINING COMPANY
OPERAT IONS (09) DIVISION

”&%ﬁwémﬁs

DWB:cc D. W. Buchanan

532¢a;éévi( 7-22-5>
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NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF MEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission hereby gives
notice pursuant to law and the rules and regulations of said Commission
promulgated thereunder, of the following publié¢ hearing to be held

April 25, 1950, beginning at 10:00 olcloock A,M, on that day in the City

" of Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the Capitol (Hall of Representatives),

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TOs

- A1l named parties in the following case
“and notice to the publioa:

Cagse 217

In the matter of the application of Continental 0il Company for an order
granting permission to dually complete E, J, Wells B-~l No, 1 well, in the

% of section 1, Twp. 255, R, 36E, N.M,PM., in the Cooper-Jal
Pool, lea County, New Mexico,

Case 218

In the matter of the application of T8xas Pacific Coal and 0il Company, for
an order excepting it from Rule 404 "Natural Gas Utilization" in its opera-
tion of said company!s No, 9, 10 and 11, oil wells located on its State VA"
account No, 1 lease in the SW/4 of section 9, Twp, 23S, R, 36E, N.M,P.M.,
in the Cooper-~Jal pool, Lea County, " New Mexico,

Cage 219

In the matter of application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an order granting it
permanent exceptions for certain of its oil wells in various 1a in lea
Cuaty, New Mexico, from Rules 112 (Multiple Zone Gompletionssx,’ozoz(b)
(Method of Plugging), 309 (Central Tank Batteries), 404 (Natural Gas Utiliza=-
tion), of the Rules and Regulations of the Oil Conservation Commission,
effective January 1, 1950 ~ Order No, 850, '

Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico, at
Santa Fe, New Moxico, on April 11, 1950,

STATE OF NEVW VEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

-~ % '

e s R . .

% v, 4 Y P d -
AN £ P Ll [

R. R. SPURRIER, SECRETARY

L4

SEAL




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

The following proceedings came on, pursuant to legal
notice and publication, in Santa Fe, New Mexico, April 25,
1950, beginning at 10:00 A, M,

NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ,
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission
hereby gives notice pursuant to law and the rules and regula-
tions of sald Commission promulgated thereunder, of the fol-
lowing public hearing to be held April 25, 1950, beginning at
10:00 ofclock A, M, on that day in the City of Santa Fe, New
Mexico, in the Capitol (Hall of Representatives).

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties in the following cases
and notice to the public:

Case 217

In the matter of the application of Continental 0il Company
for an order granting permission to dually complete E. J, Wells
B-l No. 1 well, in the NW/WNW/4 of Section 1, Twp. 258, R. 36E,
N.M.P.M., in the Cooper-Jal Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

Case 218

In the matter of the application of Texas Pacific Coal and
011 Company, for an order excepting it from Rule 404 "Natural
Gas Utilization" in 1ts operation of said company's No, 9, 10,
and 11 oil wells located on its State "A" account No. 1 lease
in the 8W/4 of section 9, Twp. 23S, R, 36E, N.M.P.M., in the
Cooper-Jal Pool, Lea County, New Mexico..

Qasev2;2

In the matter of application of Gulf 0il Corporation for an
order granting it permanent exceptions for certain of its oil
wells in various pools in Lea County, New Mexico, from Rules
112 (Multiple Zone Completigns) 202 (b) (Method of Plugging),
309 (Central Tank Batteries/, 464 (Natural Gas Utilization),

of the Rules and Regulations of the 0il Conservation Commission,
effective January 1, 1950 - Order No. 850,

Given under the seal of the 011l Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on April 11, 1950,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/s/ R. R. Spurrier
SEAL R. R. SPURRIER, SECRETARY
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BEFORE: Honorable R. R, Spurrier, Secretary and Member,

REGISIER
F., 8. Carter, Hobbs, N. M., Texas Pacific Coal and 0il Com-

R. S. Blynn, Hobbs, N, M., State of New Mexico.

D. A. Powell, Hobbs, N. M.y Drilling & Exploration Co,

T W. House, Midiand, Texas, Humble. 0il Company.

R. S. Dewey, Midland, Texas, Humble 01l Company.

5. E. Low, Tulsa, Okla., Amerada Petroleum Corporation.

R. 8. Christie, Ft. Worth, Texas, Amerada Petroleum Corporations
J. 0. Hathaway, Ft, Worth, T.xas, Amerada Petroleum Corporation.
Ioyd L. Gray, Tulsa, Okla., Gulf Oil Corporation. i
Charles L. Follansbee, Tulsa, Okla., Gulf Oil Corporation.

Wm. E, Bates, Midland, Toxas, The Texas Companye.

Jack M. Campbell, Roswell, N, M,, Texas Pacific Coal and 0il
Company.

R. Ge. Schuehle, Midland, Texas, Texas Pacific Coal and 01l
Company.

F. C., Barnes, Santa Fe, New Hexioo, 0il Conservation Commis-
sion.

H. W. Sanders, Ft, Worth, Texas, Continental 0il Company.
E, L. Shafer, Hobbs, N. M., Continental 01l Company.

R. L. Adams, Ft. Vorth, Texas, Continental 0il Company.
Paul N, Colliston, Houston, Texas, Continental 0il Company.
R. L., Dénton, Midland, Teias, Magnolla Petroleum Company.
Frank D, Cardner, Midland, Texas, Sinclalr 011l & Gas Co.
Go L. Shoemaker, Midland, Tgxas, Stanolind 0il Purchasing Co,
M. T. Smith, Midland, TeXas, Shell 0il Co.

G. W. Selinger, Tulsa, Okla., Skelly 0il Co,

A. R. Ballou, Dallas, Texas, Sun Oil Co.

Paxton Howard, Midland, Texas, Shell 0il Co.

M. C. Brunner, Midland, Texas, Shell 0il Co,.




Frank R. Lovering, Hobbs, N, M., Shell 0il Co.

S. E. Sénderson, Tulsa, Okla., Gulf 0il Corporation.

E. J. Gallagher, Hobbs, N. M., Gulf 0il Corporation.

C. D. Borland, Hobbs, N. M., Gulf 01l Corporation. )

Glenn Staley, Hobbs, N. M., Lea County Operators Committee,
Martin A. Row, Box 2880, Dallas, Texas, Sun 0il Co.

Elvis A, Utz, Santa Fe, N. M., 0il Conservation Commission,
E. E. Kinney, Artesia, N. M., 0il Conservation Commission.

George Graham, Santa Fe, New Mexico, 0il Conservation Com-
: misgsion, '

MF. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please.
Governor Mabryris out of the state, acting governor Montoya
is out of town, and Commissioner Shepard is 11l at home. He
has instructed me to sit for the purpose of taking thé record
only. Therefore,‘there can be no decisions rendered today,
_and all cases will be referred to the Commission later after
we recelve the transcript of the proceedings. Now, we will
receive;nominations from the various companies for the albwable
for‘the purpose of setting the alloﬂéble. Mr. Graham, will you
- read the notice, please?
(Mr. Graham reads the notice as to the allowable)
ELVIS A, UTZ, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR, GRAHAM:

Q. State yowr name and official position.

"A, My name is Elvis A. Utz, o0ll and gas engineer for the 0il
Conservation Commission,

Qs And as such employee 1is 1t part of‘your duty to study

the market demand for New Mexico oil for May 195072

A, Yes, 1t is, and I have done so,




Q. What sources of information haveyou considered, Mr. Utz?
A, The U. S. Bureau of Mines forecast or estimate of market
demand, pipeline runs, crude storage, and the nominatiohs of
the purchasers. Would you like me to read the nominationg,
names of the purchasers? ‘

Q. Pleass,

A. There are a total of sixteen purchasers,

The total of these nominations is 127,787 barrels per
day. VWhich is a decrease over last month of 3,860 barrels,
Q. Mr. Utz, what is the U. S. Bureau of Mines estimate of

market demand for New Mexico 01il?%?
A., I have a wire from A. G. White of the Bureau of Mines
which reads, "Forecast May demand New Mexico crude is 139,000

barrels per day."




Q. Is that greater or smaller than‘previous information?

A, That is, I belleve, 2,000 barrels per day increase over
last months forecast..

Q. A moment ago you gave the total purchasers! nominations.
After you have considered the estimates and nominations and
other factors with reference to market demand for Mw Mexico
oil, what is your recommendation of the reasonable market
demand for New Mexico oil for May?

A. A reasonable market demand in my opinion would be 138,000
barrels per day for the entire state..

Q. How much of this'138,000 barrels of oll per day, in your
opinion, can be met from the production in the unallocated pOOlsv
in northwestern New Mexico? |

A., 1 believe approximately 1,000 barrels per day.

‘Qe. That would leave then for the allocated pools in south-

eastern New Mexico?

A, 137,000 barrels per day.

Q. In your opinion, can the southeastern New lMexico pools
safely produce without waste this amount of o0il?

A. From past proof I think we cah consider that they can
produce this amount without waste,

Q. .In your opinion, is allocation necessary to prevent
waste?

A, Yes, I believe it is,

Q. What is your recommendation, Mr. Utz, in barrels of oil
for the daily allowable for the allocated pools in Lea, Eddy,
and Chaves counties in southeastern New Mexico?

A. 137,000 barrels per day for the allocated pools.

Qe What is your recommendation as to how this production

should be distributed?




A. It should be distributed under the present rules and
regulations of the 0il Conservation Commission.

Q. What is your recommendation as to the present well allow-
able, top allowable wells, excuse me.

A. A normal unit allowable of 42 barrels per day should give
us approximately 137,000 barrels per day for the allocated
pools.,

Q. That 1isn't a mathematical actuality?

L. No, it is approximate,
Q. Will the 1imitation in proration or production, as you

recommended, be reasonable and calculated to prevent waste

and protect correlative rights?
A, Yes, it will be.
MR. SPURRIER: *Does,énydne have an& question‘of the witness ?
If not, you may be excused.

E. E. KINNEY, having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows : |

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR, GRAHAM:
Q. Will you state your name, please % _
A. My name is E, E. Kinney, petroleum enginesr with the New
Mexico Bureau of Mines.

Q. You have heard Mr., Utz testify}. Will you care to discuss

4 ok e g 4t At ks et

any point, or are you in substantia) agreement with his testi-
mony?

A, As the result of an independent survey of the factors
affecting market demand and production ability, I concur in
the testimony of Mr. Utz.

Q. Do you have anything special to add?

A. No, sir.

MRtGBAHAM: That's all,
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MR, SPURRIER: Does anyone have anything further to add to
the allovwable case? If not, we will proceed to hear the next
case. Case No, 217, ’

(Mr, Graham reads the notice of publication in Case 217)
MR, SANDERS: I am H, W, Sanders, I am attorney for Continental
0i1 Company, 1710 Fair'Building, Ft. Worth, Texas.

Before we proceed, Iwuld like to present for your con-
sideration a plat of the well. Later on I would like to
introduce that in evidence. This is my first appearance before
thig Commission, This application for thils order was filed on
March 27, 1950, and 1t describes the location of the E. J.
Wells B-l No. 1 in the Cooper-Jal pool as being situated in
the NWNW of Sec., 1, T, 255, R. 36E. And attached to the
application was a plat which shows that the true 1ocatioh iz in
the NENE of Sec. 1, T. 255, R. 36E. There are two offéets to
this particular property. The Tgxas Company has a gas well
which offsets it to the northeast. And Cities Service has an
0il well which offsets it to the north. Copies of the appli-
cation were delivered to both the T xas Company and Cities |
Service, and also the exhibits attached thereto. On April 17,
1950, the Commission was submitted by wire an amendment des-
cribing the true location., The Texas Company and Cities Ser-
vice received a copy of the telegram. So, at this particular
time, I believe it would be in order to move this admiésibn,
that the amendment be accepted.

MR, SPURRIER: Well, Mr, Sanders, you reallze we don't have a
forum of the Commission, and I cannot give you permission, Or cees
MR, SANDERS: 1In the absence of any objection by anybody here

in the room or anyone else, I believe it would be proper to

procged even though you couldn!'t make an order,




MR. SPURRIER: Well, let's put it this way, Mr. Sanders, I
can recommend, and will recommend, to the Commission to

accept the amendment. However, if there be any--and we can . |

proceed here to take the record--however, 1f there be any
objection from any offset operator, or for: that matter from

any operator ....

MR. SANDERS: Yes, sir.

MR. SPURRIER: It may be that the case will have to be re-adver-’
tised and re-heard. -

MR, SANDERS: That will be satisfactory.

MR. SPURRIER: If it is all right with you, we go ahead and
hear the case, , '

MR. SANDERS: That will be perfectly satisfactory to us.

MR, SPURRIER: If the Texas Company--has the Texas Company been
contacted in this case? A |
MR. SANDERS: They have received a copy of the application énd
a copy of the telegram.

MR. SPURRIER: The amendment?

MR, SANDERS: Yes, sir.

MR, SPURRIER: So has Cities Service?
MR, SANDERS: Yes, sir,

MR. SPURRIER: Anderson-Pritchard?

e s A LAUA S B WA P £ A b g

MR, SANDERS: No, sir.

MR. SPURRIFR: I think I will leave it to your responsibility
to contact Anderson-Pritchai'd, and if they have anfy objection,
the Commission shouid be so advised,

MR, SANDERS: I will do that, yes, sir.

MR. SPURRIER: A4ll right..

MR, SANDERS: This is an application for an order granting

_..permission to dually complete the A. J. VWells Bl No. X in the
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Cobper-Jal pool, which is in the NENE, Sec. 1, T. 258, R. 36E.

in Lea County, New Mexlco, The property is operated by
Continental 0il Company. Drilling was completed on March 1,
1950. And we found in ths particular well that we hit the
Yatesvsand at approximately 2,790 feet, and it had a deﬁfh of
about 200 feet, And by drillstem test we determined that the
daily production from that formation could be 2,840,000 cu, ft.
Then we drilled on down to the Seven Rivers formation. And
we perforated and are producing from 3,522 feet to 3,536. Ve
propose to dually complete this well; that is, produce gas
from the Yates sand and oil from the Seven Rivers formation,
We belleve that our method of dual completion will prevent
waste and will prevent a commiﬁgling of the two horizonus
inside or outside the casing. There is about 600 feet of for-
mation between the two horizons. And we know that part of the
formation between the two horizons doesn't produce either gaé

or oil., We have run a casing from the top of the hole to the

~ bottom and cemented from the surface to the bottom of the

hole, and we are producing through perforations from the Seven
Rivers sand, We believe there is no possibility of the two
horizons commingiing outside of the casing, and we proposevto
dually complete it inside the casing by producing the oil
from the Seven Rivers through a threesinch tubing, and produc-
ing gas through the annulus space between the tubing and the
casing. We will keep the formations from commingling or the
production therefrom by the use of the Baker Type D Packer,
which was devised especially for dual production such as we
are asking. for here, We believe.this Baker packer is long |
past the experimental stage, and has been tried out and found
successful both in dual completions and also in obtaining
production from a single horizon where some difficulty is
encountered with water or high oil-gas rations., This packer

is composed of two slips which are separated from each other

by a rubber seal, The two slips are made of very hard steel,
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which have teeth in them and once set won't allow the packer
to slip either up or down, They have to be inserted through
the packer, and then removed without disturbing the packer,

In fact, the only way to get tﬁe packer out of the casing is to
drill it out. We believe it would be econ9mically feasible to
complete the well dually because it is slightly to the east

of vwhat is known as the Seven Rivzﬁstxigsiiii;:;x It is

Just slightly to the east of the crest. The porosity, on the
east side, is tighter than it is on the west side, and con-
sequently production is proportionately lower. Also we are
offset to the northﬁest by a dry hole., And we believe if we
were allowed to dually complete it we would have a chance for
a fair return on our investmeht; whereas, if we were required
to drill another well,-we"don't know whether we would get
production or not, and certainly are doubtful as to whether we
wouldggét a falr return on our investment. We believe ho waste
of any sort would be committed, The gas formation could be
produced to depletion by flowing through the annular space,
and we could produce all recoverable oil from the Seven

Rivers formation., It is flowing now and when it finishes flow-
ing we believe we can use artificial means to 1ift this oil
from that formation through the 3-inch tubing., Now, this

gas we propose to produce has a ready market., We have a con-
tract with the El Paso Natural Gas Co. wherein they have con-
tracted to accept a minimum of 400,000 cu., ft. of gas a day.
This property is situated on government land, and we have sub~
mitted our dual completion to the U. S. Geological Survey,

and they have approved our dual completion based, of course,
on the contingency that the Commission will approve the dual

completion. In other words, they approve it if the Commission
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MR, SPURRIER: Fine.

approves it. We have a letter in writing from them to that
effect. And at this time I would like to introduce it. We
will introduce it in evidence as Continental 0il1 Company's
Exhibit 1.

M. SPURRIER: If there is no objection, the exhibit will be
received. |

MR. SANDERS: At this time I would like to put on some testi-
mony if the Commission would care to hear it?

B. L. SHAFER, having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows: ’
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. SHAFER:
Q. Will you state your name, please?
A. E. L. Shafer.
Q. Where do you reside, Mr. Shafer?
A, Hobbsy N. M.

. Q. By whom are you employed?

A, Continental 01l Company.

Q. In what capacity?'

A, District superintendent;

Q. Of what area?

A, New Mexico District,

Q. Mr. Shafer, did you prepare the original application?
A. Thatt!s right,

Q. And did you mail the application to the Commission?
A, Yes. |

Q. And did it have the two plats attached to it?.

A, Yes.

Q. Did you mail copies of this abplication to the Texas

Company?
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A, That is correct.
Q. What day did you send that?
A. The same date, April 17, 1950,
Q. And where did you address it to%
A, Texas Company, Midland, Texas.
Q. And did you sehd a copy to the Cities Service Company?
A. That is correct. | |
Q. And where did youvaddress it%?
A, Cities Service, Hobbs, New Mexico,
Q. Mr, Shafbr, this application that recites theNWNW rather
than the NENE, Sec. 1, was ac¢tually a typographical error
wasn't 1t2 A
A, That 1is correct,
MR. SANDERS: I have no more gquestions.
BR. SPURRIER: Have you ever testified before the Commission
before 2 :
A. No, sir,
MR. SPUERRIER: Will you qualify him please as to his educa~
tion and ..... |
MR, SANDERS: Well, I thought--that is-all the testimony I
vat from him right now--and I thought I would qualify this
gentlemen hers,.
MR, SPURRIER: All right,

R. L.. ADAMS, having been first duly swvorn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. SANDERS:
Q. What is your name please? |
A. R. L, Adams,
Q. Where do you reside?
A, Ft, Worth, Texas.

——

-12-




Q. By vwhon are you employed?

A, Continental 0il Company.

Q. In what capacity?

A, Petroleum engineer,

Q. How long have you practiced petroleum_engineering2
A. Four years. |

Q. Where did you go to school?®

A, Texas A. and M,

Q. Did you recelve a degree from the Téxas A, and M.?
A. Yes, sir, I did,

Q. What course did you take?

A, Petroleum engineering.

Q. When did you reéeive your degree?

A, 1941,

Q. And you testified that you have been practicing petroleunm

engineering for four years, is that correct? B}
A, That is correct,-

Q. Mr. Adams, are you acquainted with the operations concern-
ing the E., J. Wells B-1No, 1 well in the Cooper=Jal pool?

A. Yes, sir, I am. | |

Q. Has the drilling information been furnished to you?

'A. It has.

Q. And have you studied it%?

A. I have,

Q. And you are prepared to make statements of opinion, of
your opinion, based on the study of the facts available to
you?

A, Yes, sir,

Q. Is that correct?

A, Yes,_sir.




Q. Now, do you know why this particular well was drilled in

this particular location?

A, The purpose of drilling the well was to meet producing
offsets, ‘

Q. And will you state the offsets and where they are located?
A. The E, J, Wells B-1 No. 1 is offset to the north by Cities
Service_state No, 1, which is an 01l well producing from Ehe
Seven Rivers formationj and by the Texas Fristo No, 2, which
is a gas well, and located to the northeast of the subject
well, producing gas from the Yates formation.

Q. And will you state the preciseziocation of the E. J, Wells.
B-1 No. 12 o

A. Located NENE, Sec. 1, T. 25S,, R. 26E., Lea County, N. M.
Q. Now, Mr, Adams, I will hand you what has been identified

as Exhibit 3 and ask you what it 1s%

A. A plat showing a radio activity log in Well B-1 No. 1,

and a schematic diagram of the proposed completion, and another
dlagram showing a drill stem test by which gas was found by
drillvstem'test.

Q. Will you state to the Commission where and at what depth

you found the Yates éand? )
A, The Yates sand was topped at 2,790 as shown on this plat,

Q. And hov thick is it?

A, In this particular well it 1is approximately 210 feet in
thickness.,

Q. Was there a drillstem test run on it?

A, Yes, sir, there was,

Q. What did you determine from the drillstem test?

A, The first drillstem was taken from 2,770 to 2,890 and

recovered-~-the volume of gas was 2,840,000 cu,ft. per day.
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Q. How many ocut. ft. per day?

A. 2,840,000,

Q. Did you top the Seven Rivers formation?

A, Yes, sir, we did, .

Q. And will you tell us where that was topped?

A. The Seven Rivers formation was topped at 2,998,

Q. .And where 1s 1t producing from%

A, The oil production is found, being produced through per-
forétions from 3,522 to-3536."

Q. And how much barrier does that leave between the two for-
mations? |

'A. Well, from the area considered to be gas productive--we
consider from the top of tho Yates, which is 2,790 to 2,930,
to be gas productive in the Yates sand., Drillstem tests in
the upper part of the Seven Rivers indicated very small quqn-b
tities of gas, and from 3,230 to 3,435 there were no shows of
0il or gas; and we mostly recovered a small quantity of sulphur
vater, indicating no connection whatsoever between the two
zones., . B | |

Q. Can you state to the Commission how much oil can be pro-
duced from the Seven Rivers horizon by actual test?

A. The initial potential from the Seven'Rivers oil horizon
was 192 barrels of oil in ten hours through a 3/4% inch choke,
Q. Now, will you explain to the Commission yocur diagram as to
drillstem tests other than the one you have already testified
about?

A, You want me to give each one of them?

Q. No, just tell what they disclose,

A, The first drillstem test was in the Yates sand, It tested
2,840,000 cut. ft+ of gas per day. The second drillstem test
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was taken in the Seven Rivers formation from 2,965 to 3,038,
A light blow of gas was all that was recovered., The third
from 3,040 to 3,090 was 260 MCF of gas per day. Drillstem
test No, k4, 3,090 to 3,160, 11k MCF of gas per day. No. 5,
3,160 to 3,230, a 1light blow of gas. And then there were two
additional drillstem tests taken below that, and on those two
we recovered no gas or oil, mostly a small émount of sulphur
water, B

Q. Now, ﬂill you describe generally the Yates formatidn_to
the Commission?

A, The Yates formation is primarily a sand reservoir., In
this particular well, toward therbase of it, limestone stfingers
_ appear in the 1oﬁer portion of the Yates formation. The gas
productive area is éand production,

Q. And will you describe to the Commission the Seven Rivers
formation as‘disclosed by this well?

A, The Seven Rivers formation 1s primarily a dolomite reser-
vdir, and toward the base or lecwer in the Seven Rivers sec-
tlon there are sand and shale stringers and impervious dolomite
sections,. ;

Q. Would you say‘the Yates sand and Seven Rivers horizon are’
two separate and distinet horizons, and separated by an im-
penetrable barrier?

A, Yes, sir, I would,

Q. Where is this well located with regard to the Seven

Rivers reef formation?

A. The well is located slightly to the east of the main Seven
Rivers reef structure, the crest of it,

Q. Is that any different, is there any difference in the
porosity and permeability on the east of the crest of this
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reef structure from the crest itself and the west flank of the
structure?

A. The past performance of wells has indlcated that porosity
and permeability is considerably lower and more spotty on the
cast side as compared with the western flank of the reef
structure,

Q. What does that mean?

A. It generally indicates poor -productivity of wells.

Q. Now, are there any dry holes within the particular area

of this well?

A, There is one that is located northeast, a northwest offset

to our Wells B-1 No. 1. That is Cities Service State No. 2.
Q. If we were required to drill a second well within that
particular area, could yoﬁ predict whether or not we would get
a producer? What would you say the chances of getting a producer.
are?

A. Production would probably be of a marginal status,

Q. Can you state the approximate cost of completing and
equiping this well dually?

A. It is estimated that the cost to dually complete the Wells
B-1 No. 1 and produce it to depletion would be approximately
$57,000,00.

Q. And if you completed it only as an oil well, how much
would it cost?

A. Approximate cost is estimated to be $45,000,00,

Q. And if we were required to drill a gas well, how much would
it cost to drill and equip 1it?

A, It is estimated the cost to drill a gas well would be
$33,000,00,

Q. And if we were allowed to dually complete this well rather




than drill another gas well, what savings would we affect?
A, By dually completing the Wells B-1 No. 1 we can affect a sav-
ing of approximately $21,000,
Q. Now, Mr, Adams, will you describe to the Commission how
We propose to dually complete this particular well? First, I
would like for you to start with the outside of the casing
and then progress to the inside of the casing,
A, On the E. J. Wells B-l No. 1 we have set pipe on the bottom
. through the Yates formation and through the Seven Rivers pay

JepR—.

zone, The Seven Rivers pay zone has been perforated, and the

cemented casing was run.‘ It was cemented, and cement was cir-
culated out at the surface. So we have a cement bond on.the
outside of the casing}which will prevent any communication or
commingling of the production from the two zones outside the
casing, As I stated, the Seven Rivers has been perforated,
and it is proposed to set a Baker retainer~type packer above
the perforations in the Seven Rivers after having;perforated’
the Yates gas sand opposite the productive zone. After the
packer has been set and the tubing run in the oil, the gas
from the Yates sand willvbe producéd between the annulus

of the casing and the tubing, and the oil prodgction from the
Seven Rivers will be produced through the tubing and will
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prevent any comﬁingling of the fluid from éithér zone,

Q. Now, does this schematictirawing of this proposed dual
completion appear in Exhibit 3 in evidence?

A, Yes, sir, it does.

Q. At this time we would like to introduce our Exhibit 3 in
evidence, |

Mi. SPURRIER: There belng no objection, Exhibit 3 will be

accepted,
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Q. I will ask you to examine what has been designated Exhibit
4, and ask you to state what it is?

A, Exhibit L4 is a cut-a-way seétion of the Baker Model D
Retainer Production Packer,

Q. And using this diagram will you éxplain to the Commission
Just how this Baker packer works?

A, The packer consists of the packer rubber and has two sets

bf slips, one in the top of the packer assembly and the other

in the bottom of the packer assembly, The packer is run
independently of the production string, and is set, and the
rubber 1s expanded and the slips are aﬁtomatically collapsed,
and as the rubber is expanded they ére pulled together. They
act opposite each other and'prevent any -movement of the pécker
upward or downward, R

Q. And how much pressure can it withstand?

A. It is designed to withstand 2,000 pounds differential,

Q. What is the greatest differentialkpfessure you eétimate
will be placed on that packer? |

A, I estimate the maximum will be 650 pounds -

Q. Per square inch?

A. Per square inch.

Q. Is it your 6pinion that this packer will prevent any
communication or commingling of the productions from thé two
horizons inside of the casing?

A, Yes, siry in my opinion it will,

Q. Do you know whether or not this Baker packer has been used
before in the Cooper-Jal area?

A, I do not know for sure,

Q. Do you know whether or not it has been tested before?

A. Yes, sir, it has been used and it is recognized by the
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industry as an acceptable packer for this type of work.

Q. Now, Mr, Adams, 1f we are allowed to dually complete

this well, do you think we c¢an produce from both horizons with-
out vaste?

A, Yes, sir, I do.

Q. Will you elaborate on that statement?

A. Ve can produce the gas from the Yates sand through the

annulus between the casing and the tubing and it will blow to

depletion. Production from the Seven Rivers formation, oil
production, will be flowing through tuﬁing, and at such time -~~%
as 1t will cease to flow, it will be possible to use artificiai '
means to 1ift the oil from the Seven Rivers through this 3-inch
tubing.; \

MR, SANDERS: At this time I would like t& introduce in evi-
dence Exhibit k.

MR. SPURRIER: There being no objection, Exhibit 4 will be
accepted,

Q. Mr, Adamé, do you know whether or not there is a market ‘
for the gas which could be produced from the Yates sand in

this well?

A, Yes, sir, there is.

Q. Who will buy 1it%?

A, We have a contract with E1 Paso Natural Gas to take a
minimum of 400,000 cu, ft. per day.. A

Q. Did you submit a plan of the dual completion to the U, S.
Geological Survey?

A, Yes, sir, I did,

Q. Did you receive an answer from them?

A, Yes, sir; I did,

Q. I will hand you what has been marked Exhibit 1 and ask

w2




you if that is the letter which you received?

A, VXes, sir, this is the letter,

Q. Mr, Adams, if we are allowed to dually complete this
well, do we have enough acreage in this particular lease to
make this a 160-acre unit?. ‘ -

A. Yes, sir,\we will, This is the only well located on the

'lease, and provided we are allowed to dually complete it as

an oil ‘and gas well, we will have sufficient acreage to
allocate a 160~acré proration unit to that gas production, ]
Q. At this time I would like to introduce in evidence Exhibit
5 which is a plat of the location of the well.

MR, SPURRIER: There being no objection, Exhibit 5 will be
received, | '

MR, SANDERS: I have no more gquestions..

MR. SPURRIER: Of either witness?

MR. SANDERS: Of either witness.

‘MR, SPURRIER: Where has your -experience hbeen, Mr. Adams?

A. I was first located in Hobbs, N. M. I was out here from

Jénuary 1, 1946, until Septembér--I beg your pardon--until -

‘July 1946, and was transferred to Big Spring, and worked there

for two years in the west Texas distriet. Early in 1948 I
vas tranéferred back to Hobbs, N. M., and spent a two-months
period here before being transferred to Borger, Toxas as dis-
trict englnger of the Panhandle district of the Continental
0il Co. December 1 I was transferred to Ft, Worth, Texas

as New Mexlico federal unit engineer,

Q. You might state for the record what the New Mexico
federal unit is.-

A. It is the acreage which 1s operated by four producing

companies in the -State of New Mexico on federal land. My
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? Job is to take care of the engineering work pertaining to

those lands.

MR, SPURRIER: That is fine, thank you, Mr. Shafer, would
you care to give us a short resume of your experience? Vhere
did you graduate from school?

A, New Mexico School of Mines located at Socorro in 1947 with
; - a B.S. in petroleum engineering. Prior to entering school I
had worked approximately eight years in the oil fields of

Northern Texas and New Mexico.. Subsequent to graduation I

have been employed as a petroleum engineer at Hobbs, N.'M.

as New Mexlico federal unit engineer for the--Ft., Worth,
TeXase-and as district superintendent for the New Mexico

o district at Hobbs; N. M.; all for Continental 0il Co. Is
T that enough detail? |

MR. SPURRIER: That is fine., Does anyone have any further
questions of these witnesses? If there are no further questions
of these witnesses,‘they wili be excused, Mr. Adams, will you
answer one qu&stion for mejy please? Is either the oil or gas

' to be produced from this well sour? Does 1t have corrosive

properties2 Mr. Shafer, would you care to answer?
A, . I could only answer in generalities because I don't know

what the sulphur éontent is. But Iwuld say in general oil

field terms it is sweet from the Yates, and the gas produced
from the Seven Rivers will be sour I should say.
MR, SPURRIER: Ve will take a filve-minute recess.
>(Recess)

MR. SPURRIER: We will hear Case No., 218 now.

(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication.)
MR. CANPBELL: Please enter an appearance for Jack M. Campbell
of Atwood, Malone & Campbell, Roswell, N, M, for the applicant




Texas Pacific Coal and 0il Company, Ft., Worth, Texas.
R. G. SCHUEHLE, having been first duly swbrn, testified
as follows: |
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR, CAMPBELL:
Q. Will you state your name?
A, R. G. Schuehle,
Q. Where do you reside?
A, Midland, T;xas.
Q. By whom are you employed?
A, Texas Pacific Coal and 0il Company.
Q. In what capacity?
A. Assistant superintendent, West Texas, New Mexlico division.
Q. What is your profession?
A; Petroleun engineery
Q. Have you testifiedion previous occasions before this Com-
}mission? |
A. I have, |
Q. Will the Commission accept his qualifications as a petro-
leum engineer?
MR, SPURRIER: They will,
Q. Mr, Schuehle, are you acquainted with the operations of
- the Texas Pacific Coal and 0il Company on its State "A"
“account No. 1 lease in the SW4 of Section 9, T.238, R. 36E,
Lea County, N. M;?

A, I an,
Q. Are you acquainted with the production history of your oil

wells Nos, 9, 10, and 11?

A, I anm,
Q. Will you relate briefly to the Commission the production

history of those three wells?
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A, Yes, sir. Wells Nos. 9, 10, and 11 are currently being
operated on gas 1lift, gas being taken from the State "A"

account No. 1 lease Nos. 14 and 18 in the same section.

- Well No. 9, oil well, is in the SWSW. Well No. 10 is in the

NWSW. Well N,. 11 1is located in the SESW of Section 9-23-36.
The gas wells, referred to above, Well N,, 14 is located in

the SWNW. Well N;. 18 is located in the NWNW of Section 9

23-36, Cooper-Jal area. Well No., 10, of the "A" account 1,
Well No. 10 was completed in Octoher 22, 1943, producing
through perforations in 5%-inch casing located between the
depths of 3,606 and 3,622, The initial poténtial of this
Qell was W49 barrels of oil, 127 barrels of water,per day
plus 2,346,000 cu, ft. of gas. In July 1945 the well had
become watered, the previous producing section had been

squeezed off and the well recompleted flowing through casing

 perforations between 3,480 and 3,495. The potential upon

recbmpletion was 216 barrels of oil and 5% barrels of water
per day flowing through 19/64-inch tubing choke. By October
1945 the water production had ihcreased to thirty per cent

and the well wouldn't flow. Pumping equipment was then
installed. In November of 1947 the well was pumping 18

barrels of oil and 190 barrels of water per day, which was
about the capacity of the equipment on the well. Gas 1lift was
then installed in this well. And on December 1, 1947, the well
was replaced on production, producing 38 barrels of oil and 213
barrels of water per day. Water has steadiiy increased in
this well and the oil capacity has declined. Present status
of this well: It is producing 10 barrels of oil and 33%
barrels of water per day., 306,00 cu. ft, of gas per day being
required tq“%}ft this well. Tﬁis well 1s being considered for
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recompletion or for repairs, VYe anticipate increased water
production., Well No, 11 was completed March 8, 1944, It is
producing through S5-inch casing--5k-inch casing-~perforations
located between depths 3,620 amd 3,64, The initial potential
of this well was 430 barrels of oil and 1,200,000 cus.ft, of
gas per day. In April 1946 the well had become watered and
would no longer flow. Gas 1ift was installed and the well
replaced on production, fIt tested 67 barrels of oil and 2Lk
barrels of water per day. At the present time this well is
producing 35 barrels of oil and 29% barrels of water per day,
Well No. 9: completed on September 1k, 1943, producing through
-casing perforations between the depths of 3,678 and 3,693

feet., Initial potential was 336 barrels of oll, 2,000,000 cu.
ft. of gas per day. In November 1946 the well had become
exhausted and was producing 100 per cent water and was reper-
forated after squeezing the oll perforations between the depths
of 3,512 and 3,520, and tested 8 barrels of oil and 260 barrels
of water oh éas 1ift. The casiné was then perforated 3,482
to3,490. The lower perforations were temporarily-shut off by
a Ho.okwell-packer and the well recompleted, flowing 286 bar-
reis of o0il and 122 barrels of water per day. In May 1946

the well was replaced on gas 1lift, tested 149 barrels of oil
and 294 barrels of water per day. In November 1948 the

packer separating the two séts of perforations was removed,

and the well replaced on production, producing 48 barrels of
0il and 162 barrels of water per day, The water had increased
until it had reached 2,720 barrels of water and the oil had
declined to 12 barrels of oil., On April 18, 1950, an appli-
cation was made and approved to repailr thils well. The lower

perforations, those between 3,512 and 3,520, were squeezed
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off and well has Jjust been replaced on production and is being

tested., The status of the rework jobh has not as yet been

determined,

Qs All three of these wells are now being produced with gas

1ift from gas wells 1% and 187

A. That's right.

Q. What are the nearest facilitieé for marketiﬁg or outlets
of the low pressure gas that comes from the oll wells after
the gas 1ift process? _ v

A, The Charles Eneu Johnson Compahy, a carbon black plant

in the South Euhice field approximately ten miles north, have
a low pressure gas system. And the El Paso Natural Gas Co.

has a low pressure system approximately the same distance to

" the south of this lease,

Q. Has ‘'your company considered the possibility of the instal-
lation of compressors and utilization of the gas in the high
pressure line?

A. They have. It isnt't economical,

Q. You consider the investment involved wouldn't Jjustify the
expense?

A. We do, It would cost approximately an estimated_$30,000.
to install compressors in there., That 1s the installation
cost, - -

Q. Why isn't it the wells could continue to be pumped and the

011 produced that way?

A, The velume of water is excessive. We have no means avail-
able to 1lift that amount of fluid,
Q. Does your company own other gas wells in that area?

A, They do.

Q. Is the gas from some of those wells being marketed?




¢
A. Yes, sir, to El Paso,

Q. What is the average approximate price for that dry gas?
A, Approximately 33¢ per thousand,

Q. That 13 the same type and same pressure as gas produced
from wells)lh and 182 T

A. It is, "

Q. Is all of this acreage state acreage?®

A. It is. |

Q. The State of New Mexico is the only royalty owner?

A, To my knowledge, yes,

Q. These operations of gas 1ift gas have been in effect since
December 1, 1947, is that correct? The first one on Well N_.
102 | |

A. No, the first one on Well No. 9. That was the first well
that went on gas 1lift.

Q. And that began in June 1946 and prior to the promulgation
of the new rules and regulations of January 1, 1950, this
operation was a proper one?

A, It was,

Q. Would the denial of this application in your opinion

result in the abandonment of these three o0il wells as non-

commercial?

A. It would,
Qs Would it result in the loss of o0il that might otherwise

be produced with the use of this gas 1lift gas?

A, It would,

MR, CAMPBELL: I think that is all,

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have any queétion of the witness?
MR. BLYNN: ;I would like to ask a question about the proximity

of the El Paso low pressure takihg system, How far is your
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‘No. 9 from No. 17%

A. No., 17 is over ih Range 37.

MR, BLYNN: There is a low pressure taking system in there?

A, That is around 7 miles,

MR, BLYNN: " Is it 7 miles across there?

A, It is over in the Langlie-Matitix area and this is on the
west edge of the Cooper-Jal pool.

MR, BLYNN: I thought it was around 3 miles across there,

‘A.- I don't have a map here., By road--I don't recall--I don't
" have a map with me. '

MR. BLYNN: El Paso does take fhe gas off 17, off your separator
gas? I know they take 1t off the south offset to it.

‘A, I dbnft believe they do, I would have to check and verify
that. My recollection is that they don't take that gas.
That produced very little gas. They are taking high pressure
gas from the same area within a miie or so.

MR, BLYNN: They are taking low pressure off Western Natural
Langford to my knowledge.

A, That may be. )

MR. SPURRIER: Is the gas now used for lifting flared, Mr,
Schushle?

A, It is. _
MR, SPURRIER: Did I understand you tokSay that there is no

pump which will handle that amount of fluld per day?

A. The ordinary standard beam pump, we have had tests and

we have produced those at rates--well, the distance we have there
makes it unlikely. We have handled at times as high as 2,720--
as high as 4,670 barrels of water a day from those three

wells.

tiR. SPURRIER: By gas 1ift?
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A, By gas 1ift., When you get up to that volume in the depth

we have 1t would be a little difficult to produce that amount

of fluid, |

MR, SPURRIER: Would the cost of a Rita pump be prohibitive?

A. The cosf would be high, but it wasn't considered because there
isn't any power line within a reasonable distance, and the

pumbers are using gas to light thelr houses,

MR. SPURRIER: In other words, no electricity available to
operate a Rita pump?

A., That is it,

" MR. LOVERING: From the distance you are pumping, couldn't

you use casing punps? A

MR. SPU?RIER: The question is, to get you straight, Mr.
Lovering, could you use a casihg pump, |

MR. LOVERING: At the volume and depth they ha§e.

MR. SELINGER: I represent Skelly 0il Co. Ve are an operator
in this fleld, and we recently conducted a test ....

MR, SPURRIER: Just a minute, George.

‘MR, SELINGER: I want to answer his question direct. Ve

recently conducted tests on casing pumps and found it to be
entirely unsatisfactory. We determined that the gas 1lift is
the only possible means of producing oil from our leases in
the Cooper-Jal field, producing that large a volume éf water,
A. I might add something along that same line. That we have
used casing pumps in thils same area., Not in these wells, On
our Well No. 7. You may be--you possibly are acquainted with
the lime scale problem.

¥R, SPURRIER: Lime scale?

A, That's right., Ve get surface lime deposits in the well

bore, I might add‘with a casing pump we lost the well because
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ve couldn't get it out, It scaled up so badly. And even
drilling doesn't get that scale out., Our experience with
casing pumps hasn't been satisfactory.

MR, LOVERING: It isn't a question of pumping to get the
VOIume of fluid, but a question of scale deposits and not
being able to get the volume of fluid desired from that depth.
That answers my question.

iR, SPURRIER: Does.anyone else have a question or two?

MR, CAMPBELE: I would like to make a very brief statement for

the. record fhe Commission 1s making here. Thils applibation,

‘as the Commission knows, is necessitated by the promulgation

of Rule 404 of this Commission on January 1, 1990, It involves
an operation which has been carried on since June 1946

under a--a valid operation under pre-existing rules and ?eéu-
lations, It is apparent that the only way by which the oil
can be recovered is by‘gas 1ift, and there is no available |
market for the gas that is used for that purphse. As a re~

sult it is being flared in violation of Rile 4O4%, And it is

for an exception to that rule that this application 1s made.

That is all T have, |

MR. SELINGER: I would like to make énbther comment on this
particular case. We, as an operator in this field, concur
in the application of the Texas PacificVCoal and 0il Company,
not because we believe the application 1s necessary but we
believe probably Rule 4O4 should be more or less clarified
for the benefit of the operators., If you will recall at the
time of the discussion of these state-wide rules that very
question was raised., I believe it was raised by Mr, Frazier
with the Sineclair, and I believe there were several of us
that made some comments on that., As a result of bringing up

that discussion if you will recall in the printed file copy
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or of the filed rules you will find that Rule 404, subparagraph
3, originally read, used to gas 1lift oil wells unless all gas
prodﬁced is processed in a gasoline plant, and then it was
ended, As a result of some of these operétors ralsing their ob-
jection to the rule as then written this phrase was inserted,

or beneficiélly used thereaftér without waste. And I felt that

the insertion of  beneficial use, the beneficial use standard,

permitted operators to use gas 1lift for gas lifting oil frbm
oil wells if he could demonstrafe to the Commission that the
necessity for using that gas was for thé purpose of producing
01l which would otherwise be lost. And I feel and my company
feels that the applicant here has indicated a ﬁholly economical
and advantageous use of that gas for the production of oil.

- And wéAfeel that the application really isn't necessary because
I believe it comes under subparagraph 3 of the rule. But if
the Commission decides that a specific hearing and applicaticn

1is necéssary, then it will force a number of us to come in
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with similar applications. But in any evant we think the
Commission should grant this application as well as some others
similarly situated.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone else have a comment? No further

questions of this witness? If not, you may be excused. Mr,

Devey?

MR, DEWEY: Yes, sir,

MR, SPURRIER: Would ybu care to make any comments for the
record since you were chalrman of the committee that wrote
this rule? What your interprétation is?

MR, DEWEY: U4OW?

¥R, SPURRIER: Yes, sir,

M, DEWEY: Mglm§purrier, I don't believe I have anything to




offer relative to Rule 4QO4 other than what is adopted here.
There was a great deal of discussion concerning this rule.

It finally resolved itself into an attempt to write a short

and concise rule of general application. It is almost im-
possible to promulgate any rule that will fit all circumstances
and all conditions. And I think it was the consensus of most
of the members of the committee that worked on the rules
that it was preferable to make them as general as posslible
and as conqise as possible, knowing that particular circum-
stances and conditions would arise where rules might be. %oo
general and would need to be revised by>£he Ccmnission. I
think that 1s all I have, Mr, Spurrier.
MR, SPURRIER: Thank you, Mr. Dewey. Gentlemen, we will
proceed withybaserNo. 219, ,
(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication)
MR. FOLLANSBEE: This is an appearance by Charles L. Follansbee;
Tulsa, Oklahoma, attorney for Gulf 0il Corporation; Mr.
Commissioner, we would like to ask that the witmness Mr. Borland
be sworn.
“(Witness sworn by Mr. Graham)
- MR. FOLLANSBEE: Mr. Commissioner, the application of Gulf 0il

Corporation requests permanent exceptions for certain of its wélls

‘in Lea County, New Mexico, from the Commission's rules 112,
202 (b), 309, and 404, A1l of the wells involved in this
application were lawfully drilled and completed under former
rules of the Commission., Production has continued under the
fempdrary exception gfanted by paragraph No., 3 of the Commis-
sion's Order No. 850 adopted December 9, 1949 in Case No. 189.

Most of the questions presented by this application demon-

strate the need for certain clarifications or interpretations




of the four s ections last mentioned in the new rules, The
company's principal purpose in presenting this application'is
to submit these questions to the Commission for its considera-
tion. Other operators in New Mexico have similar problems and
will no doubt be guided by‘ﬁhe action taken by the Commission
on this application, Wihthe Commissioner!s approval, we would
like to present this application in four parts inasmuch as it
in a sense constitutes four separate applicatiohs present ed
simultaneously. We propose at the end of each of the four
presentations to offer opportunity for questioning and cross-
-examination on any of the points developed.
MR.‘SPURRIER: Fine, .

* CHARLES D. BORLAND, having been first duly sworn, testi-
fied as follows: “

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. FOLLANSBEE:

Q. What is ydur‘name?
A. Charles D, Borland.
Q. You have been sworn in this matter?
A; ~Yes, sir, I héve.
Q. Have you previously testified before this Commission?
A. No, sir. | o
Q. What is your address, Mr., Borland? -
A. Hobbs, New Mexico,
Q. Who is your employer?
A. Gulf 0il Corporation,
Q. What position do you hold with that company?
A. District engineer of the New Mexico district,
Q. Do you mean petroleum engineer?
A, That is correct.

Q. Vould you briefly outine the formal education you have had
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to qualify you for this position?

A. I graduated from Pennsylvania State Cdllege in 1937 with
a B,S. degree in pe troleum engineering.

Q. What has feen your experlience in the field of petroleum

engineering? _

A, On July 1, 1937, I was employed as an englneer by Gulf,

I completed a two-year training program for engineers, and

~ was then stationed as an engideer in Oklahoma, Kansas, I11li-

nois, and New Mexico,

Q. You have been constantly engaged since the date you men-
fioned in 1937 in'petro1eum engineering work for Gulf 0il
Corporation?

A, Yes, sir, that's right,

Q. How long have you been Gulf's district engineer at Hobbs?

A. 8Since September 15, 1949,

Q. Have you had previous experience in New Mexico in this
type of work?.

A. I spent a shoft period of time in New Mexico in 1940 and
also in 1941, ’ '

Q. Mr, Commissionér, do you have any additional questions?
You accept the qualifications?

MR. SPURRIER: Fine. |

MR. FOLLANSBEE: The Commission's attention is called to the
first page of the application near the middle of the page
where a request for exception to Rule 112 is presented. That
rule, involving multiple-zone completions, provides that a
multiple-zope completion not only will include a Bradenhead
gas vell--provides that in any well, including a Bradenhead
gas well, may be permitted only by order of the Commission
upon hearing. Gulf has three wells which have each produced

for more than the past eleven years gas from the Bradenhead
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and oil in a normal manner through the oil string casing and
tubing. This is an‘instapée where other operators are faced
with a similar problem.' That is, whether an operator is required
under the new rules and regulations to n&w secure exceptions /
authorizing continued operation of wells previously authorized’
by the Commission un@er the old regulations, The Commission's
attention 1s called to the six exhibits attached to the applica-
tion; three of which, Nos. 1, 3, 5, show the area involved

and the offsetting:wells and leases, Exhibits Nos. 2, 4, and

6 illﬁstraté the construction of each well, all as required

by the present rules. With reference to each of the three

wells described on pages 1 and 2 of the applicatioﬁ under the
‘heading "A" I wiil*nowvask Mr. Borland some questiomns. »
Q. ﬁr. Borland, would YOu please explain the constructidn

of these three wells?

A, Vell No, 2 located in the SESE of Sec, 8, T. 218, R. 36E,
Lea County; N. M. is constructed as follows: 1O-inch surface
pipe set &4t 365 feet and cemented with 225 sacks of cement.
6-5/8 intermediate string set at 2,789 feet and cemented with
450 .sacks, Bradenhead gas is being produced from the Yates

sand topped at approximatel& 2,927 feet. A S5-inch oil string

is set at 3,7%8 feet and cemented with 40 sacks. The top of

the Grayberg oil pay is located at 3,745 feet. The total depth
of the well 1s 3,916 feet. The string of 2-3[8 inch tubing is
set at 3,913 feet, The gas in this well is produced from the
Yates sand between the intermediate siring and the o0il string.
Q. Mr. Borland, do you have an opinion vhether there is any
communication between the Bradenhead gas producing zone and the
0oil producing zone in any of the three wells?

A. It is m y opinion that no communication exists between the
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Bradenhead gas produc;ng zone and the oil producing zone,

Q. Vould you give us the information on the other two vells?
A. The B, V. Culp No, 1 located in the NENVW of Sec, 19, T.
198, R. 37E, Lea County, N. M, is constructed as follows:
13~-inch surface pipe set at 241 feet and cemented with 225
sackse 9-5/8 intermediate casing set at 2,512 feet and cemented
with 875 sécks. There are three possible gas-producing zones
exposed in this weil as follows: The Yates zone is toppe&-at
2,744, Seven Rivers at 2,900 feet. The queen zone at 3,438
feet, The string of 7-inch casing is cemented at 3,760 feet
with 150 sacks., The top of thé oil‘péy, which is Grayberg, is
found at 3,910 féet, The total depth of this well.is 3,970
feet, The string of 2-3/8 0,D, tubing is set at 3,970 feet.
Q. Could you tell us, Mr, Boriand, what the gas is used for
from this lease? - '

A. Yes, sir, The gas from this lease is used for domestic
purposes at a company house on the B, V. Culp lease,

Q. Would you continue, pléése; with the other well?

A, Yes, sir. The third well is the Graham State No. 2
located in the NENENE of Sec, 2%, T.188, R. 37E, Lea County,
N. M. In this well_is 13-3/8 surface pipe set at 229 feet
and cemented with 200 sacks. The string of 9-5/8 inch inter-
mediate casing is set at 2,790 feet, and cemented with 600
sacks, Two possible gaé prbducingvzones. ‘Basal-Yates located
at 2,810, Seven Rivers located at 2,950 Bet, 6-5/8 inch oil
string 1s set at 3,975 feet and cemented with 250 sacks. The
o1l pay in this well is the Hobbs Lime topped at k4,042 fest,
Total depth, 4,217 feet, A string of 2-3/8 inch tubing is
located at 4,187 feet, As was the case in the other wells,

gas 1s produced between the intermediate string and the oil
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string, both of which are cemented.

Q. You stated a moment ago, I believe, Mr. Borland, that in
your opinion there is no communication between the Braden-
head gas producing zone and the oil producing zone in any of
the three wells, is that correct?

A, Yes, sir, that is correct,

MR. FOLLANSBEE: Mr, Commissioner,-if we are required under
Rule 112 to obtain exceptions_in order to continue the pro--
duction of the Bradenhead gas from these three wells, we
respectfully request that such exceptions be lssued to us,-
Are there any questions by the Commissioner? Or would the
attorney care to cross~examine the witness? |
MR, BLYNN: On that Culp well YOu mentioned two, possibly
three, sources of that gas. Is‘thét where you are producing

it out of the Bradenhead between the S-inbh and the inter-

medlate string?

A, Yes, we are.

MR. FOLLANSBEE: You no longer take gas off the 53-inch

ports above the packer?

A. Not to my knowledge, we don't,

MR, BLYNN: The reason I brought that up is because at one
timg/zggrgonSiderable volumes taken off that port and from above
| that packer for drilling purposes. If that process was still

in progress that might conceiveably be construed as exhaust |

gas, but inasmuch as you don't take it off there it is Braden-

head gas with a distinct separation.

MR. FOLLANSBEE: Do you have any further comment, Mr, Borland?

A, NO, sir.
MR. SPURRIER: Doesranyone care to question this witness

-

further?




MR, SELINGER: In view of the fact that the applicant is
going on four divisions, I want tb;Eonfine my remarks to the
first part about dual completions., We would iike to join with
the Gulf in requesting the:Commission to give us a clarifica-
tion as to Rule 112 for the benéfit‘not ohly of Gulf and
Skelly but all other operators in khoﬁing how t0'proceed
from here on out, I want to make this comment about dual
completions, There are some £iftyvells in the state which
have Bradenhead and dual completions which are not excepted
in the first part of the rule éxcépt’by order--which are

not exceptediin the first part of the rule specifically

by orders. If the Commission takes the position that the
adoption of Order No, 850, effective January 1, requires a
burden on each operator of each of those wells to come in,
obvibusly we are going to have some 50 applicatiohs. I
want to alsc comment specifically on the fact that a number
of operators~-not only that, but a number of operators have
had within the last two or three years applications for dual
completions, and those orders were not ;pecifically excepted
in the Order No. 850. We have one, and frankly we don't
kﬁow the status of it now. But we hope ﬁhe Commission will
issue a clarification as a result of Gulf's application so
that we will know wheré we are headed for., I also want to
comment on the fact that these rules were supposed to have
been effective January 1, and in your findings, paragraph 3,
it starts out, an exception from the rules and regulations
héreby adopted is granted until March 31, That is on the
second page following the case number and order number, In
my opinion, the paragraph 3 is an attempt on the part of the

Commission to make this order retroactive. As Gulf pointed
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out they had three wells wheré Bradenhead--which had been on
Bradenhead for eleven years. We have four wells on Braden-
head for approximately fourteen years. It was always my
feeling that since the order was effective January 1 thatv
the Commission wouldn't attempt to enforce paragraph 3 on
the grounds that it would be retroactive. If you will look
at Rule 112 it starts out by saying, the muitiple-zone com-
pletions. If these orders are effective January 1, ;t obviously
seeﬁs to indicate that any well completed after January 1,
1950, would necessitate a hearing. I felt the way thevinter-
pretation of the two paragraphé of the present rules, if
interpreted together, would seem to indicate it wasn't an
attempt by this Commission to make these rules retroacfive
prior to January 1, but only apply to multiple-zone comple-
tions that were after January 1,‘1950.v But in any event,

we join with the Gulf and plead with the Commission to get
out some sort of explanatory memorandum for the guidance of
the operators. |
MR. FOLLANSBEE: The next division of the application deals
with the need for exceptions under Rule 202 (b) which Specifieé
that if a well is to Be temporarily abandoned and no éasing
pulled, then a plug shall be placéd at the top and bottom of
the casing in such a manner as to prevent entrance of ény
foreign matter into the well. Gulf has eight shutin oil |
wells, These have been shutin for periods of from 1 to §
years. The Commission's éttent;on is referred to Exhibit 7
to the application for information concerning construction
“of the eight wells. This 1s another instance where other
operators are confronted with the same guestions of inter-

pretation facing this applicant, That is, when is a well
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temporarily aBandoned? To phrase it another way, is there
any difference between a well heing shutin and temporarily-
abandoned. If so, what is the difference? 1In the application

we have referred to the eight wells as heing temporarily

abandoned wells, This was done only for the purpose of bringing

"the matter before the Commission, No casing has been removed

from any of the wells. The rods, tubing, pumping units, and
other equipment remain in place in six of the eight wells.
Which, if any, of the eight wells should be treated as tempora-
rily abandonéd? Consequently to be plugged at the'top and
bottom of the casing? ”

Q. Mr., Borland, what was the oil--pardon me, Was the oil
string casing cemented in each of the eight wells at the time
of complefioﬁ?

A, Yes, it was,

Q. Has the casing been pulled in any of the eight wells?

A, No casing has been removed from any of the wells in Ques-

tion.

Q. Are the surface fittings adequate to control the pressures
that may be encountered in the well bore in each of the eight
wells? '

A. Yes, they are.

MR. SPURRIER: The top of the well in actuality is effectively
plugged then, isn't it? |

MR. FOLLANSBEE: That is the question we are raising, ir. Com-
missioner.

MR. SPURRIER: All right,.

Q. Out of the eight wells shutin?

A, All of the eight wells are closed in at thé surface with

fittings having a working pressure in excess of 1,000 lbs per
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square inch, and, therefore, in no case are any of these wvells
oxposed to the atmosphere,

Q. In your opinion, Mr, Borland, is there a difference between
temporarily abandoned and shutin wells?

A, Yes, sir, In my opinion ....

Q. Vhat is the difference in your opinion?

A. In my opinion, a non-productive shutin well, retalning all
of the producing equipment should be classified as a shutin
well, Upon removal of all the producing equipment, not
ineluding any casing, the well could be calssified as tem-
porarily  abandoned., ‘

Q. In your opinion, Mr. Borland, how many of the eight wells
descriped in the application should be regarded as temporarily
abandoned?

A, One and possibly two.

Q. One of the eight wells should be treated as temporarily
abandoned in your opinion? |

A, S. J. Carr No. 1 and w;A. Ramsay "B" No. 2. However, that
well has possibilities of producing gas from an upper horizon,
Q. The Commission's atteniion is called to the bottom of
‘page 2., Those two wells listed py him are included in the
list listed at the bottom of page 2 of the application. Mr.
Borland, is i1t your opinion that a closed valve can constitute
a plug at the top of the casing for operator pwposes under
Rule 202 (b)?

A, Yes,y, it is, provided that valve has adequate working pres-
sure to control the well pressure encountersd. '

¥R. SPUARIER: Which these wells do have?

A, Yes, sir,

MR, FOLLANSBEE: Mr. Comnissioner, it is the view of the

...‘h.l..
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test tank so hiat individual wells can be tested. The producing
header is so constructed that any one well can be switched to-
the test separator and into the test tank at any time.

Q. Mr., Borland, if the company should be required to install
additional tankage on each of the three leases, what in your
opinion would be the cost to the company of the necessary
installations®

A. The cost of additional tankage would range between 5 and
10 thousand dollais per tank battery depending upon the

amount of additional tankage required. Additional expense
would also be necessary if dralning facilities are required,
and the changing of the presently laid lines,

Q. Are you.of the opipion,»Mr.‘Bérland, that any useful pur=-
pose would be served by the installation of additional tankage
on any or all of the three leases?

A, In view of the fact that we are presently set up t6 ade~-
quately test each individual well, it is my opinion that
additlonal tankage would serve no purpose,

MR. FOLLANSBEE: Mr. Commissioner, if the épplicant iS‘reQuired
“to sécure exceptions under Rule 309 of the new regulations in
order to gontinue to produce o0il into and run oll from common
tankage now used on the three leases, we respectfully make
application for such_eXéeptions. Are there any questions, Mr.
Commissioner?

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have any question on this part of
the case of the witness., If'not, you may. proceed,

MR, FOLLANSBEE: - The fourth division of the application con-
cerns Rule 404 described beginning in parageaph "D", the last
paragraph, on page three of the application and continuing
through the end of page four. Rule HOH among other things
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stipvlates that no gas from a natural gas well shall be used

to gas-1ift oil wells unless all gas produced is processed

in a gasoline plant or beneficially used thereafter without
waste, Gulf has{lah wells producing oil in Lea County by -
gas-1ift method, Of these the 40 wélls described in this
section of the application are wells from which gas is partially
or wholly vented.. We have eight additional wells in which we
plan to utilize gas-lift»and vent the gas temporarily., Al-
though in this application we have asked for permanent excep-
tions covering all 48 wells, we are now of the opinion that
our needs will be served by temborary“relief on 47 of the 48

. Wells. We believe a permanent exception will be necessary
only'with respect to the Vinsoh-Ramsay No. 1 well, which well
is described at %he top of page 4 of the application.

Q. Mr. Borland, where is the Vinson-Ramsay No, 1 well located?
A. Vinson-Ramsay No. 1 is located in the SESE of Section 12,
T. 268, R. 36E, Lea‘County, N. M, It is located in the Eaves
pool. )

Q. >Is this well connected to a gas gathering iine?

A, No, it isn't,

'Q, How far distant is the well from a low pressure gas
-gathering line? ‘

A. To my knowledge, the closest line is approximately three
miles east,

Q. What quantity of gas is used to produce the well?

A. The averagé volume of gas injected in this well per month
will give a daily average of 60,000 cu. ft., to 1ift L2
barrels of oil and 275 barrels of water.

Q. Do you have an opinion whether it would be economical to

lay a line at least three miles to the lease to take gas from




this well?

A. I seriously doubt that it would be economical to lay this
line. The Vinson-Ramsay No. 1 has been producing as a gas-
11ft well since June 1945, and since that time there has been
no market for the produced gas. - |

MR. FOLLANSBEE: The Commiséioﬁ's attention is next called

to the five wells described in paragraph No, 2, aﬁd eight of
the ten wells in paragraph No. 4 on page 4+ of the application.
The applicant withdraws La Munyon No, 3 and La Munyon No, &
wells described in paragraph 4 onlpage 4 of the application
for the reason that gas produced from these wells is now being

purchased by El Paso Natural Gas Co,

‘MR, SPURRIER: Effective what date?

MR, GRAY: Sometime back. Quite a while. Several years.

MR. FOLLANSBEE: Of the 5 wells described in paragraph 2,

and the 8 wells remaining.of the 10 described in paragraph U4,
eliminating the two last named, we have a total of 13. wells,
All 13 wells are in La Munyon fiéld near Teague Switch in Lea
County. The last two listed on the page are drilling wells..
The remaining 11 are producing wells. All of the wells
except G. G, Tpavis No, 1 and Saltmount No. 1 are on federal
land, The 5 wells listed in paragraph 2 produce oil by gas-
1ift., They are not preséntly connected to a gas gathering
system. But we antlcipate that the gas will be gathered in
the near future.

Q. Mr. Borland, what are the prospects for disposing of gas
from the 5 wells listed in paragraph No. 2%

A, At present the Gulf 0il Corporation is formulating plans
covering the installation of a gasoline plant in the La Munyon

field, 1In addition, E1l Paso Natural Gas Co. has a gasoline
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plant located approximutely 5 miles south of the La HMunyon
field, It is our opinion that they’will shortly extend their
gathering system to La Munyon fieéld.

Qs In other words, Mr. Borland, a permanent exception will
probably not be requiféd;for these 5 vells? A

A, That'slright. It is bellieved to be a temporary situation.
Q. The eight wells 1isted'in paragraph 4, eliminating the

La Munyon Nos. 3 and 4, include two driliing wells. La
Munyon Nos. 13 and 1%, The other wells are producing wells.
None of them are yet on gas-1lift. However, Gulf anticipates
the need in Fhe near future of gas-lifting all eight wells.

‘Mr, Borland, why will it be necessary to gas-1ift these 8

wells? 7

A, Periodic bottomhole pressure surveys indicate a very

rapid decline in bottomhole pressure, which will soon result
in the.lack of sufficient reservoir energy to permit continued
natural flow.

Q. It is true.then that the 8 wells are in the same category
as the 5 wells described in paragraph 2? That is, that a per-
manent exception will not be required since the company anti- .
cipates that the gas will be gathered in the near future?
Correct?. o -

A, That's right, yes, sir,

MR. FOLLANSBEE: Lastly, the Commission's attention is called
to paragraph 3 on page % of the application dealing with 32
wells connected to the company's Eunice gasolin e plant, Ve
mentioned in the application in paragraph 3 that we had approxi-
mately 3% wells. Ve now-find that there are 32 wells. These
wells produce oil by gas-lift and vent a portion of the gas

because of too lean gasoline content and because of the plant's
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enability td take and process all availlable gas. However, a
permanent exception is not believed necessary because the com-
pany has mde plans and has requested én appropriation to per-
mit work to be commenced to expand the facilities at the
Bunice plant to relieve this situation. |

Q. Mr., Borland, how much gas‘is involved in gas-lifting the
32 wells?

A, Approximately 2,000,000 cu., ft. per day..

Q. How much gas is utilized in the gas-1ift system from which
the 32 wells are operated? | |
A, The Eunice gas-liff system handles approximately
11,000,000 cu, ft. per day. |

Q. Then isn't that approximately twenty_per cent of the total
gas put into the entire gas-1ift system?

A, Yes, sir, that's right, .

Q. What percentage of the gas produced from the 32 wells is
vented, Mr. Borland?

A, During the five-month period ending March 1, 1950, approxi-
mately thirty per cent of the gas was vented, which'fepresents
a vblume of 600,000 cu, ft., This in turn represents less than
six per .cent of the total gas handled by the Eunice gas system.
MR, FOLLANSBEE: Any questions?®

MR, SPURRIER: What is the daily oil production of these 32
wells? Do you know thaﬁ figure? '

A, No, sir, I don't believe I have that avai lable,

MR, SPURRIER: That is all right,

Q. What would be your estimate, Mr. Borland, without having a
figure before you?

A. Roughly, it would be in the neighborhood of 20 barrels per

day per well,
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MR. FOLLANSBEE: Is that sufficient information, Mr. Commis-
sioner?

iMR. SPURRIER: Yes. Does anyone have any question of this
witness? ‘

MR. FOLLANSBEE: That concludes our presentation, and we thank
you for your courtesies.

MR. SPURRIER: If there are no further questions of the wit-
ness, you may be excused, Mr, Borland, Does anyone have

any further comment for the record?

MR. CHRISTIE: We have no objections to the first three parts
of Gulf's petition, but I think in fairness to the Amerada

and other operators probably we should be given a little more
time to study the fourth part., I presume all those things set
out in the petition are true, but we are not familiar with the
particular wells in most cases and where they are located, I
think before the Commlssion gives its decision we should ha;e
an opnortunity to check a 1little fizrt:her-.T It is rather'ah
important problem I think in Lea County, and there probably
will be a number of wells come up in the future that will want
to use gas for gas-lift, and I think each well should probably
stand on its own merits and not give a blanket permlt for a
number of wells without sufficient hearing. I think probably
all these cases can be Justified, but it seems to me we
haven't had enough information éo take a real good look at 1it,
MR. SPURRIER: Thank you, Mr. Christie. Anyone else?

MR, FOLLANSBEE: Mr. Chairman, I would like to tender a copy
of the application for publication, either by the Commission
or Lea County Operators Commlttee if that is desired,

MR. SPURRIER: Fine, thank you. Gentlemen, is there no one

else? It seems to me we have some peculiar problems here.




e v — s VA U h

B T e

It has been suggested, and I should like to know, if any

other operator would care to enter this case, in such instance

the hearing could be recessed or continued, or whether you

feel that an interpretation by the Commission, whatever it
might be, can be followed by your own application if neces-
sary. In so doing I am only trying to provide a convenience
here, I don't know what the Commission's attorneys Willﬂ-
recommend on these various questibps. But i certainly feel
that I will recommend to the Commission mjseif that some steps
be taken to clarify this without having an endless series of
hearings, 1f that is possible. Does anyone have any further
comment? | »

MR. GRAHAM: Would Mr. Campbell yield to a question?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes; sir,

" MR, GRAHAM: You are on the legal committee, Mr. Campbell,

What is your'theory? We discussed it a number of times,
Concerning field rules, pbol rules, being superseded by these

rules? These are of general application and could be varied

by field and pool rules for each pool?
‘MR, CAMPBELL: Yes,-sir. All state-wlide rules are subject;

to pool rules. I presume, though I haven't checked personally,

that some of the rules in the various pdols remain in effect

despite the promulgation of the new state-wide rules, I don't
think they effect the pool-wide existing rules. I think so

far as these questions rai sed heretoday are concerned, the one
that concerns me particularly is the last one as to the
interpretation to be placed there. I think that has a more
marked effect than any other ouestion, The multiple com-
pletions complaint, it seems to me, is resolved along the lines

Mr. Sanders suggested., It refers to completion of wells not in
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your production from existing wells, but would apply to wells
completed subsequent to January 1l. However, the interpre-
tation I wouid like.to place on Rule 404% I think requires a

‘ considerable straining of the language on that rule., I would
preferfthét this Commission revise that rule rather than

- straining thelinterpretation of it. I do think it is/ambiguous
the way 1t 1s, Our interpretation of it is that it requires
a separate applicétion in all cases where gas-lift is being

used and not being utilized in accordance with that rule.

MR. GRAY: I was a little confused awhile ago whether Mr,

_Christlé was talking about paragraph % or paragraph 3., I

understand 1t 1is paragraph 3 of the application about the 32
wells. We don't name in the application the 32 wells. But
those wells are distributed between the Penroée pool, Pen-
rose sand, all small, most of thmm on intermittent gas-liff}
The balance of them are in the Arrowhead area. Would you

s like to have a list of those wells? ﬂ

N | MR, CHRISTIE: Yes, sir,

: ‘ MR. GRAY: We can give a list to the reporter or do you want

them read aloﬁd? | ,

'MR. SPURRIER: If you have a list which you want to submit as

an exniblt, we will be glad to take it., I don't think it is

necessary at this time to read the list.

MR. GRAY: Can we submit it later?

MR, SPURRIER: Surely. I might add to Mr. Graham's question
and Mr, Campbell's reply fhat.the facts are now being gathered
for pool rules. And the Commission contemplates a hearing to
setup pool rules in the not too distant future., Are there any

other comments?

MR. SELINGER: My thought in interpreting Rule 404, natural

~50-




gas utilization, was for the obvious prupose of eliminating
the great number of hearings that would necessarily have to
be gone into., My Iope was to.eliminate all these hearings;
and if, for example, the Texas Pacific application could be
considered as the application for the Cooper-Jal field, the
Commission lay dovn a general rule on the pool applicable

to the Cooper-Jal so that all operators would know that gas~
1lift is permitted for producing-oii wells if they meet cer- -

tain general requirements which this Commission can setup.

All the operator would have to do would be to file the necessary

form and perhaps give notice to offsets and-the Cbmmission“
could automatically grant that request. I was loping to
eliminate a vast number of hearings that wounld neéessarily
result, If you take.it up pool by pool, the first applica-
tion filed in a’particular pool the Commission could set the
general policy of the COmmissioh and all operators follow

it for that particular pool, | |

MR, SPURRIER: Thank you, I am inclined to say that I agree
with Mr, Campbell because}I don't think you can interpret
that rulé as you say you would like to see the Commission
interpret it, I think probably the rule should be changed
rather than to make an interpretation which is--which would
certainly be difficult for me to make. ‘

MR, SELINGER: Of Course, we are in trouble now as to how it
should be changed., I don't know whether you can change 1%
novw in the present position in the hearing,

MR, SPURRIER: I don't think we can. But there 1s no rule in
the book that cant't be changed after hearing.

MR, SELINGER: Ve sure can interpret it now because we

operators now are being forced to obey those rules, That
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particular rule, we don't know vhat it is. And I think in
the interests of protecting all the operators it behooves
this Commission to immediately setup interpretations of Rule
112 and Rule 404 in addition to the two other rules Gulf has

B asked, Iﬁ/may be merely temporary, but it should be done
5 . ] immediately on the grounds that it is for the good of the

operators.

MR, SPURRIER: I agree with you entirely except that the Com-
mission isn't available at this moment. Any other comments?

If not, the meeting 1ls adjourned.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

: ) : S5 - :
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) , ~ § .- ¢

I HEREBY CERTIFY That the foregoing transeript is

a true record of the matters therein set forth,

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico, this 16th day

5§} o v of May, 1950 A. D. éik zé?, //5;22 .

i
SRR 3 E, E. GREESON -
ST : o : ‘Notary Public

My Commission Expifés: 8~l4=52
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CONTINENTAL O1L COMPANY

Hobbs, New Mexico
October 4, 1950

~ New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission

Box 871 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen: _

‘The attached cross-section of the Baker Model DM
retainer pi'oduction packer was ina.dvertently- omitted from the
report of the operations conducted to dually coﬁplete the Wells
B-1 No. 1 in the Cooper—Jal Pool, Would you please make this

attachment to the report submitted,

Yours truly,

LAy

Supt,, New Mexico District
West Texas-New Mexico Division
Production Department

Encl, .

PIONEERING IN PETROLEUM PROGRESS SINCE 1875
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